
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To all our lovely families, 
 
I hope this newsletter finds everybody well and safe. It has been difficult for everybody over the last 6 weeks in 
particular. However, we have made it this far and I am sure if we can maintain being positive. We CAN make it 
through until we are all back together again. 
 
Our All Saints’ families have been amazing in so many ways. Supporting with home-learning which we know is not 
an easy job for anybody, showing kindness to our staff, keeping the children at All saints’ incredibly safe and so 
much more. Thank you. 
 
Thank you to all our families who have sent suggestions for home learning and given feedback. We have acted on 
these where possible. The daily catch-up and whole celebration assembly have supported our children from your 
response. We have had great feedback around the flexibility and content of the recorded lessons also. 
 
We still do not have any confirmed positive cases of any children who attend All Saints’, whether they are home-
learning or attending school. I think this is something to be very proud of as we are all doing our best to keep one 
another safe. 
 
We are hopeful that we will all be back together soon but as I have said previously, you will find out at the same 
time as we do. We then need to wait for a response from the Local Authority and Public Health and we will then 
be in a position to inform you about return to school. Please can I ask that during this waiting period, you do not 
contact school about this as all our efforts need to be put into a safe transition back to school. 
 
I know many of you will be finding it increasingly difficult to find variety in your weeks therefore, I have attached 
below some simple but fun activities to shake things up for you in the holidays. Our staff are having a competition. 
I wonder how many you can do!   
 
I hope you have a fun yet safe break. 
 
 
Mrs Lauren Watson 
Headteacher 
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Our fabulous Deputy Head, Mr Stuttard, has 
been recruited as the next Headteacher at 
Bowling Green Primary School. We are 
absolutely thrilled for him. He unquestionably 
deserves this opportunity and will make a 
fabulous head teacher.  
We will let you know further information 
about his leaving date once this is finalised. 

Congratulations Mr Stuttard! 

Corona Virus Symptoms During the Holidays  
 

As part of our COVID responsibilities, we will be continuing to support Public Health with contact tracing until 4pm 
on Sunday 14th December. If your child has attended school this week and has a positive test between school closing 
on Friday 12th and 4pm on Sunday 14th, please email us at admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk  
We will monitor this email address until 4pm Sunday 14th February. We will contact identified children and social 
contacts by email should there be a positive case and ask that you follow the Public Health advice on any periods of 
self-isolation. 
 
If your child starts with symptoms or receives a positive test result from 4pm, Sunday 14th February to the start of 
the new half term on Monday 21sth February 2021, please contact NHS Test and Trace either through the app or by 
ringing 119. 
 
If your child will be self-isolating at the beginning of the new term, please follow the normal absence procedures. 
 

 

 
 
 

 



 
 

Share your SCARF WEEK! 
 

As part of Children’s Mental Health week we have 
suggested many activities to support this through 
our daily learning. One of our pupils Bonnie Pullan 

shared her beautiful posters with Coram Life 
Education who support us with our excellent PHSCE 
and RSHE curriculum and they published her work. 

Well done Bonnie. 
 

See the blog below: 
 

Harold's Daily Diary (coramlifeeducation.org.uk) 

 
 

Ofsted Parent View gives you the chance to tell Ofsted 
what you think of your child’s school 

 
Click here to share: 
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-
your-views 
 

Class Newsletter 
 

Don’t forget to check out your child’s class newsletter on their class page on the website along with lots of other 
fabulous things they have been doing in school. They are also attached below the newsletter. 

 
https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups 

 

 

 

https://www.coramlifeeducation.org.uk/harolds-daily-diary
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=/give-your-views
https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups


Commincation about learning 
 

Please download BOTH the Seesaw Class app and Seesaw Family app 
below to ensure you keep upto date with your childs learning. This is also the platform we use if you 

child should isolate or their bubble closes. 

 
 

                                             Seasaw Family app                                                     Seasaw Class app  
                                      (learning in school will be shared here)                        (Remote learning will be shared here) 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Keep up to date with the latest news 

  

 

 

 

 

 

@allsaintsceschool                                                          Find in your app store 

 
 

Click in the QR code with your smart phone to take 
you straight there! 

 
 

 
 
 



 
Keeping Our Children Safe 

If you have any concerns If you have any concerns or worries about the safety or well-being of a child, do 
not hesitate to contact Mrs Watson, Mrs Dumbreck, Mr Stuttard. email: 

admin@allsaints.calderdale.sch.uk 
 

 
 

 

Please see some of the wonderful things we have 

been doing below. 
 

This can also be found on the year group page on the website. 

https://www.allsaintsschoolhalifax.co.uk/learning/year-groups 
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